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February 2, 2022 
 
 
Victoria Newton Tammy Hollingsworth 
Executive Council State Auditor’s Office 
Iowa State Capitol Lucas State Office Building 
LOCAL   LOCAL 
 
Subject:  Derecho Wind Storm Damage at Big Creek State Park 
 
Dear Victoria and Tammy: 
 
On November 23, 2021, the fire department put a fire on the yurt deck at McIntosh Woods Sate Park in 
Cerro Gordo County. Elizabeth Thacker sent an initial e-mail notification of the damages on November 
29, 2021. The yurt deck was damaged. A cost estimate of $3,298.96 with a 10% contingency is 
attached.  
 
The supporting documents include: 

• E-mail notifying Executive Council and State Auditor’s Office 
• Estimate of Probable Costs 
• Clear Lake Police Department fire incident and initial report 
• Photos of the damaged yurt deck 

 
This information is being submitted to the Executive Council as a request for allocation of $3,298.96. 
 
I thank you and the Executive Council members for your time and consideration to review this 
material. Let me know if it would be beneficial to attend the Executive Council meeting to be available 
for questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sherry L. Arntzen, Bureau Chief 
State Parks, Forests, and Preserves Bureau 
 
cc: Kara Bryant, DNR Budget and Finance 
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